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The NSW Government is building a new bus layover at the corner of Railway Road 
and Burrows Avenue in Sydenham to improve the reliability and efficiency of bus 
services, while easing congestion for all road users. 

 
Submissions Report now available 
Thank you for your feedback on the  
Review of Environmental Factors for the 
Sydenham Bus Layover project. 

Key feedback themes included parking, traffic 
and transport, accessibility and the noise wall. 

To view or download the submissions report, 
please visit: 
transport.nsw.gov.au/sydenham-bus-layover 

 
Key features 
The layover has been designed for buses to enter 
from Railway Road and exit onto Burrows Avenue 
and will include: 

• six bus parking spaces 
• a dedicated driver amenity block with a 

lunchroom and toilets 
• a noise wall between residential properties 

and the layover to minimise noise impacts  
• a pedestrian walkway along the eastern side of 

the layover with a fence to separate 
pedestrians from the layover area 

• landscaping. 
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Transport for NSW acknowledges the Gadigal of the Eora Nations as the Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we 

work and pays respects to Elders past and present. 
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 Contact us 

Project Infoline 1800 684 490  

projects@transport.nsw.gov.au  

transport.nsw.gov.au/sydenham-bus-layover 

Want to learn more about projects in your area? 

Scan the QR Code. 
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Bus layover design 

 

Start of work 
Construction of the bus layover is scheduled to 
start in late January 2025.  

Work is expected to take up to seven months to 
complete, weather permitting. 

We will update the community before work starts 
and provide regular updates as the project 
progresses. 

Artwork 
The noise wall will feature Aboriginal artwork 
covering the length of the wall.  

Noise walls are opportunities to integrate art into 
transport hubs and facilities.  

 
The Sydenham Bus Layover project team worked 
with Transport’s Urban Design and Aboriginal 
Cultural Heritage team to engage with local 
Aboriginal artists, who were invited to present 
their ideas.  

The artists were briefed on the bus layover 
project, the noise wall location, as well as cultural 
and environmental factors they would need to 
keep in mind when developing the concept for the 
artwork. 

We will seek your feedback on the concept for 
the proposed artwork in early 2025. 
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